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12.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Norbert Potter, Councillor David Lancaster, Councillor Joe Murphy, Councillor Derek Antrobus, Gary Rearden, Dave Tinker, John Spink and Dave Seager.

13.
BILL TAYLOR

Paul Walker reported that Bill Taylor would be retiring in October, and this would be the last meeting with the Forum he would be attending.  He thanked Bill for his services both to the City Council and Urban Vision and wished him a long and happy retirement.

14.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the Forum held on 29th June, 2009, be approved as a correct record.

15.
PROMOTING STAFF WELLBEING - BEST PRACTICE

Charlotte Heap provided a presentation in relation to promoting staff wellbeing within Urban Vision, and which focused on the following key themes:-
· Structure 

· Aims 

· Strategy

· Health and Nutrition 

· Health Initiatives 

· Work/Life Balance 

· Emotional Wellbeing 

· Fitness and Exercise 

· Promotion


RESOLVED:
THAT the presentation be noted; and it be resubmitted to the next meeting of the Forum at which the Elected Members would be present.

16.
LIAISON WITH ELECTED MEMBERS 

Ian Richardson, Hayley Watson and Toni Axon provided a presentation in relation to the newly developed seven point plan for improved liaison with Elected Members which comprised the following:-

· Members’ Information Pack 
· Induction 

· Members’ Awareness Training, Emerson House

· Members Events 

· Urban Vision Members’ Services 

· Access Point at Civic Centre 

· Monitoring System 


Members of the Forum commented that, this was a positive step, and would provide a important tool in terms of promoting positive activities which were being undertaken by Urban Vision.  It was also suggested that, there was a need for a seven point plan to link in with the City Council’s existing formal complaints procedure. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the presentation be noted.

17.
LOCAL CO-ORDINATION AND PROGRAMME OF HIGHWAY WORKS

Ian Richardson reported that, it was intended to produce regular updates in terms of the programme of highway works for each Community Committee area which would be updated and published on a regular basis.  Copies of the proposed leaflet format were also circulated.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

18.
SALFORD CITY COUNCIL CORPORATE ISSUES

Paul Walker reported that, the current economic situation would inevitably have a negative impact on the City Council’s finances, and this had to be managed as necessary.  David Spencer said he would be willing to bring Capita’s expertise, and provide support, and assistance, to the City Council, in terms of making savings, if this was required.


Rob Pickering reported that, the Think Efficiency Programme continued. He also  provided an update in terms of governance issues.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

19.
URBAN VISION BUSINESS UPDATE

Ian Buckley provided a business update in terms of Urban Vision, and which focused on the following key issues:-

· Development of new management structure, arising from the retirement of the current Managing Director.

· Geotech Team Staffing. 

· Building Schools for the Future (BSF) Projects.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

21.
PERFORMANCE SUMMARY

Charlotte Heap submitted a report containing details of the performance of Urban Vision during August, 2009, together with the key strategic objectives, and the current targets for these.


David Jolley referred to the objective in terms of “responding to reports of dangerous structures within one hour (during office hours)”, and suggested there was a need to review the wording of this, to ensure that it was both meaningful, and could be effectively monitored.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

22.
RE-THINKING CONSTRUCTION PARTNERING - SKILLS AND LABOUR BENEFITS

Rob Pickering and Paul Mallinder provided a brief update in relation to the re-thinking (RTC) partnering project and the positive benefits this brought, together with the need to promote this.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

23.
GOOD NEWS

The following good news items were brought to the attention of the Forum:-

· Urban Vision Sponsorship of the Salford URC Event.

· The Urban Vision Stand at the Salford Garden Party.

· Urban Vision’s Community Work at Swinton High School and Ambrose Barlow High School.

· Kick Start Initiatives.

· North West Knowledge Hub.

· Launch of Highway Academy.

· Successful processing of a series of complex planning applications which had recently been submitted.

· Schedule to achieve health and safety targets.
24.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT subject to the approval of Councillor Derek Antrobus the next meeting of the Forum be held on Monday, 11th January, 2010, at Salford Civic Centre, commencing at 12 noon, and the following items, in addition to the standards ones, be included on the agenda:-

· Promoting staff wellbeing - best practice.

· Liaison with Elected Members.
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